
 

 

 

 

 

  

    

 
    

                         

                                                                       
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CreativeInspiring Active Nurturing Challenging

 

Weekly Newsletter No 1, Friday 8th September 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back everyone! I am delighted to be leading St Francis as the Executive Headteacher 

this year, alongside Mrs Marsh, who has taken the role of ‘Head of School’. This week, it has 

been lovely seeing all of the children return to school looking so smart and ready to begin their 

new school year. I hope you had a fantastic summer holiday and enjoyed lots of family time 

despite the Cornish weather! 

I would like to extend a warm welcome to all our new children and families who have joined us 

and hope that you will enjoy being a part of our community. We are very much looking forward 

to our Reception children starting with us for their first full day on Tuesday. 

All of us here at St Francis are looking forward to the year ahead, and as part of our 

commitment to providing lots of opportunities to inspire our pupils, I know that the staff have 

many exciting learning experiences planned. We will continue to share these with you via our 

website and Facebook page. To keep you informed, there is a parents evening scheduled for the 

week beginning the 16th October, where you will be able to formally meet with your child’s 

class teacher to see how they have settled into their new class and find out more about how they 

are progressing with their learning. 

We operate an open door policy here at St Francis so please feel free to stop and chat whenever 

you see me, Mrs Marsh or any of staff out and about at the beginning and end of the school 

days, or if you have a suggestion or concern you would like to discuss please do not hesitate to 

get in touch. 

I am confident we are all going to enjoy a wonderful year which will culminate with our whole 

school musical – Miss Sutton is very excited and keen to get going! Information about auditions, 

etc will be shared with the children soon. 

With my very best wishes, 

 

Hannah Stevens 

Executive Headteacher  

Head of school - Mrs Rachel Marsh  St Francis C of E (VA) School  LONGFIELD  FALMOUTH  TR11 4SU CORNWALL                                                                                                                                                             

Telephone: 01326 211910   

Email: stfrancis@kernowlearning.co.uk 

  



      

 
Where every person matters, every person helps, every person succeeds so that 

each of us can live ‘life in all its fullness’ (John 10:10) 

Mobile Phone Policy for Years 5 & 6 

We are aware that some children in years 5 and 6 use a mobile phone to communicate with parents if they are 

walking to and from school. All mobile phones must be switched off when children arrive on the school site and 

handed into the class teacher when entering their classroom. Phones are handed back at the end of the day. 

Children in years 5 and 6 were given a copy of this policy for parents and pupils to read, sign and hand back to 

their class teacher. If you need another copy of this letter, this can be asked for at the school office.  

Safe Access to the school site 

The main exit gate for the school car park is currently broken and out of use.  
Cars and large delivery vehicles are using the entrance gate to both enter and 
exit the school, significantly increasing risk in the area at the front of school . 
Please continue to use the safe pedestrian access when entering the school, 

situated on the Mongleath Road side or the Longfield side. 

As always, safety is our primary concern. 

Thank you.  

 

 



 

 

  

 
Where every person matters, every person helps, every person succeeds so that 

each of us can live ‘life in all its fullness’ (John 10:10) 

 

P.E. Days 

P.E will happen on the below days. Children are to come into school 

wearing their PE kit on their PE day.  

Monday – Year 3 and Year 5 

Tuesday – Year 3 and Year 6 

Wednesday – Year 1 and Year 4 

Thursday – Year 1 and Year 2 

Friday – Year 4  

New reception children will start their PE lesson on Friday 29th 

September and will then continue to be every Friday. They do not 

need to wear their PE kit until their first PE lesson.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

                        
         
                                                                           

                                            

                                   

       
                                    

                                   

                                 

                                        

                             
                                              

                  
                                                                        
                                              
                                             
                                                    
                                                         
                                                                       
                                         
                                          
                                                          
                                                
                                                  
                                                       
                                       
                               
                                                   
                                     
                                              
                                                        


